City of Cambridge
Minutes of the Regular Monthly Meeting
Tuesday February 15, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 6:04pm via Zoom. In attendance were Mayor Sherry Tyler,
Commissioners Brad King, Gayle Wilhelmi, Gary Osborne, and Carol Huelsman. The minutes of the
January meeting were distributed by email prior to the meeting. Gary made a motion to accept the minutes.
Brad seconded and the motion was passed. The financial report will be distributed via email later in the
week.

Old Business: Six recycling carts have been delivered to the condos. They were not emptied last week by
WM. Gayle called Andy about the missed pickup, and he said he would send a truck out to collect it by the
next day. He felt it is just as a result of it being a new addition to the driver’s route. Gayle has contacted
Cynthia Preston, the Condo Association President, to find out if the recycling was picked up. She had not
received a response before the meeting.

Sherry has talked to Aaron who is the new project manager for the home being built at 4218 Browns Lane.
The site looks much better with the front dirt pile removed, the yard graded, and the porta potty moved
towards the back of the house instead of by the main street. The estimate for completion of the building was
the end of this month.

The rental property fees have been paid and all paperwork has been returned. One owner had not received
the initial bill so the late fee was waived.

New Business: Gayle has gathered about six months of additional City minutes for Gary to add to the
Cambridge website. He asked if minutes could be emailed to him in the future as a pdf file so he could then
update to a newer version of Word.

Carol asked if there was any update on the rat infestation. Sherry has not heard from any residents about
further problems, at least through these winter months.

It was noted that we will need to file for reelection by August with the Board of Elections.

With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 6:19pm. The next meeting will be March
15, 2022 at 6:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,



